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The Chilean Government, committed with the promotion and 
protection of human rights, as well as with a culture of 
respect and non-discrimination, has decided to present a mid-
term report on the progress made as regards the recommendations 
to its first Universal Periodic Review submitted in May 2009. 
 This commitment is reflected in the high percentage of 
recommendations fulfilled, several public policies under 
implementation and 20 laws already enacted and published. 
Fifteen bills are presently being discussed at the National 
Congress on matters connected with recommendations, and others 
are being studied by the Government. 
 The most significant advances during the last years include 
the establishment of the National Institute for Human Rights in 
accordance with the Paris Principles; the ratification of the 
Rome Statute; the ratification of ILO Convention No. 169 and 
the presentation of the first annual report on fulfillment, as 
well as the ratification of the International Convention for 
the Protection of all Persons from Enforced Disappearance. 
Domestically, several laws were enacted, particularly a law on 
the protection of refugees; a law codifying the illicit traffic 
in migrants and human beings; a law codifying the traffic in 
children and adults; and the law punishing sexual harassment 
and child pornography; the reforms to the military justice 
system and the Anti-Terrorism Act; and the preparation of 
policies and laws to fight women discrimination, to further 
equality between man and woman and violence against women. 
 It must be noted that this report, according to the 
participation principles governing the preparation of such 
documents, was submitted to the civil society last January 11. 
On said opportunity, comments and observations to this 
initiative were received. 
 This mid-term report has generally grouped the different 
recommendations made to Chile in 2009, under the International 
Human Rights Treaties ratify by Chile, including ILO Convention 
No. 169 on the Indigenous and Tribal Peoples in Independent 
Countries. As regards each Convention, recommendations and 
progress made are stated in bold characters. 
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